# Hiteon PTC General Meeting March 6th, 2019

## **Discussion Topics**

- 1. Principal's report-Monica Arbow
  - Budget updates shared with staff today. Talking about reduction of \$35 million as a district for the 2020 school year. Reduction is a result of \$35 million dollar budget shortfall and Governor budget cuts. What this means is personnel and staff reductions across the board. Transfers will happen and layoffs are probable. BEA will be advocating as well as school board. Parents to advocate to Government. Nothing known specific to Hiteon, as far as cuts.
  - Lion King assembly was a success, lots of hard work for students and music staff. Everyone was very proud and a celebration for Hiteon. Come out to show on Friday night.

### Budget Review-Megan Mumford

- 5th grade fundraising is finished and has raised approximately \$4000 and spent \$1000.
- Have raised approximately \$4000 in corporate sponsorship for Fun Run.
- \$2600 in Grant Funds still available, and money still available in curriculum support funds.

### 3. Follow up:

- Bike Rack Project: Not happening this year, but will be possibly pushed back next year. In the cue for facilities request.
- Donuts with Dudes: Success! Aaron Sarver will chair next few years.
  New Seasons would possibly be able to donate produce.
- Bingo Night: Lower turnout this year due to flu season (great job on prizes). Short on volunteers (Rovers especially- Possibly update on MVP). American Girl Doll is still a prize that was donated... possibly use prize for Fun Run.
- Author Visit: Carrie did a great job for setting up this event. Overall event was a success and enjoyed by students. Maybe needing a bridge of understanding.
- OBOB: Give Lacy information on where to have trophies engraved.
- 4. Need: PTC Flyer Translation to Spanish
  - May move to using Smore Translation
- 5. Safety Protocol: Volunteer Badges required for next school year

 Anyone with contact with students will need to have a volunteer badge, more planning on this next year.

#### 6. Science Expo

Karl set on Science Expo for next week.

### 7. Fun Run Planning

- Sponsorship fundraising goal was accomplished. Every child and staff member will receive a t-shirt. Amy asks how best way for teachers and staff to order t-shirts, Monica suggests to leave notes in teachers box.
- Alicia working on Fun Run assembly presentation.
- Positive step in moving to Uberthons and is a building year.
- Monica asked if we know where the track will be. PE teachers will be marking off track. Uberthon does not set up track, they only provide the equipment. Set up this year will take place at 6am.
- Viewing areas with pop-up tents for spectator viewing.
- o Possibly creating a different visitor sticker specifically for Fun Run.
- Big changes, but things are rolling along per Amy, should have approximately \$1000 left over.
- o Fun Run kick-off assembly on April 2nd, April 18th for Fun Run

### 8. 2019/2020 PTC Board Positions-Join the fun!

- Monica suggested PTC to provide blurb to teachers to include in Newsletters to parents.
- 9. Heidi Brown mentions:
  - Changing PTC website updating incorrect information.
  - No popcorn Friday in April.
  - Problems with reaching out to same vendors for donations. Trying to create a chair for coordinating vendor solicitation.

#### 10. Aaron Sarver mentions:

 Including February passport with March passport check. March maps will go out to teachers this week.

### 11. Upcoming events

- 3/7 Kindergarten Orientation
- 3/14 Science Fair
- 3/15 Popcorn Friday
- 3/20 Passport Check
- 3/25-29 Spring Break
- 4/2 Art Lit training
- 4/18 Fun Run

Next General Meeting: April 3rd at 7:00 pm